

Dr Carol Tozer
People Commissioner & Director of
Children's Services
Town Hall
Castle Circus
Torquay, TQ1 3DR

Please reply to: Fred Pethard, Interim Executive Head: Early Intervention, Torbay Council, Children's

Services, Oldway Mansion, Torquay Road,

Paignton, Devon TQ3 2TE

My ref:

FP/EMR

Your ref:

Telephone:

01803 208204

Fax:

01803 208225

E-mail:

fred.pethard@torbay.gov.uk

Date:

Friday, 24 September 2010

Dear Carol

Children's Trusts - The Future

The above issue was discussed last week at the Operational Board meeting for Participation/Making a Positive Contribution. The group were very concerned to hear that there is a possibility that the Children's Trust structures in Torbay will be disbanded and incorporated within the Healthy Living Board. The group feel strongly that the Operational Board should continue in its current form, as it is a strong and well-motivated forum, representing the views of young people. This partnership plays a vital part in ensuring that service users and young people are positively engaged/involved in shaping the services we provide and, as you know, there is still much work to be done in this respect.

As Chair of this Operational Board, I have been asked by fellow members of the group to formally write to you to express their concerns around the current uncertainty. They are anxious to know whether you are able to allay any of these fears, or confirm whether there has been any definite decisions made around the future of the Trust and the other Operational Boards that sit below this forum.

Thank you for your assistance over this matter and I do hope that you will be able to clarify the current position.

Yours sincerely

Fred Pethard

Interim Executive Head: Early Intervention

schools and services for children and young people • social care and housing • recycling and waste disposal • museums, leisure, libraries, arts and theatre • consumer protection and licensing • roads, clean streets and town planning • tourism and economic regeneration